
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
Geocon Project No. E8722-02-01B 
February 2, 2017 
 
 
Mr. Keith Nowell 
Alameda County Health Care Services Agency 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250 
Alameda, California  94502 
 
 
Subject: RESPONSE TO COMMENTS 
  FORMER CALTRANS HEGENBERGER MAINTENANCE STATION 
  555 HEGENBERGER ROAD 
  FUEL LEAK CASE NO. RO0000225 
  OAKLAND, CALIFORNIA 
 
 
Dear Mr. Nowell: 
 
As requested in your directive letter dated January 4, 2017, we have prepared this Response to 
Comments document on behalf of Caltrans District 4 (Caltrans). Caltrans’ authorization to submit this 
document is attached. 
 
We will address the technical comments in your letter in the order they were presented. 
 
Technical Comment #1: 
 
The ACDEH requests that MW-5 not be abandoned prior to the proposed soil and groundwater 
remediation effort, and that a shallower-depth well be proposed for construction in the 
immediate vicinity of MW-5 in the Well Installation Workplan that is to be submitted to the 
ACDEH after the soil and groundwater remediation field work has been completed. 
 
Geocon Response: 
 
We agree. 
 
Technical Comment #2: 
 
The ACDEH recommends removing soil to minimum depth of 8 feet beneath the entire 
excavation area during the soil remediation effort.  
 
Geocon Response: 
 
Soil removal, where conducted, will be removed to a minimum depth of 8 feet 
 
Technical Comment #3: 
 
ACDEH and Geocon agree on the soil sample density. 
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